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President's Report
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Dear NAPSA members,

I hope that you have all finished (or are almost finished) with exams, and have a lovely
summer break! 

I would like to congratulate all of the class of 2021 students for finishing their studies,
and the 2021 interns for becoming pharmacists! It is such an incredible achievement
that you should all be extremely proud of, especially given the challenges you have
overcome in the last two years.

September was NAPSA’s Vaccine Awareness Month, which saw us focus on vaccine-
preventable diseases and the remarkable health outcomes that have resulted from the
development and implementation of vaccines. Throughout the month of September,
we looked at Hepatitis A and B, Human Papillomavirus (HPV), Measles, and COVID-19. I
would like to thank former Pharmacy Awareness Chair, Kathryn Mayanja; current
Pharmacy Awareness Chair, Ellen Jeon; and Executive Director of Internal and External
Affairs, Jack Papworth, for all of their hard work on this initiative.

In October, our Executive Director of Education and Professional Development, Ellie, co-
hosted a webinar with Kay from the Pharmacists’ Support Services on Self-care as a
pharmacist. The webinar featured Early Career Pharmacists from various professional
backgrounds and locations in Australia, and discussed strategies to improve our well
being while working within the pharmacy industry. Thank you to hosts Ellie and Kay, as
well as guest speakers Ella Crust, James Buckley, Shefali Parekh, and Vasilios
Sotiropoulos. The must-watch webinar recording can be found here. Keep an eye out
for more exciting educational and professional development sessions coming soon!

The National Pharmacy Students’ Survey is NAPSA’s annual survey that gives you the
chance to win 1 of 27 prizes, including the 2022 Australian Medicines Handbook (AMH),
2022 Australian Pharmaceutical Formulary (APF), Community Pharmacy by P. Rutter,
plus $100 and $50 gift cards! The survey only takes ~15 minutes to complete, and helps
NAPSA to meet the needs and wants of our members. Please complete the survey here
for your chance to win! I would like to commend Alex Ward, the Executive Director of
Data and Membership, for all her hard work in creating the annual NPSS, for a third year
in a row!

NAPSA have announced that the 2022 NAPSA Congress will be hosted virtually by
James Cook University Pharmacy Students’ Association (JCUPSA) from January 22 to
28, 2022, and will be FREE for all delegates! The annual NAPSA Congress is the premier
education and networking event for pharmacy students in Australia and New Zealand. 

https://www.instagram.com/p/CTnlthvhXVV/
https://www.instagram.com/p/CT6RNl3l2tB/
https://www.instagram.com/p/CUM-6GHPTA7/
https://www.instagram.com/p/CUbU5ZtPNVI/
https://home.napsa.org.au/mynapsa/resources/napsa-x-pss
https://pharmacyguild.au1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_0qdvOQKtJpAtu2q
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NAPSA Congress facilitates a healthy environment for learning and networking, with
many students who attend going on to be future leaders within the pharmacy
profession. Registrations are now open, so make sure that you register here! For more
information about the 2022 NAPSA Congress click here. Keep an eye out for details on
the NAPSA Congress program!

For a second year in a row, NAPSA have partnered with the Australian Pharmaceutical
Association (APSA) for the annual APSA x NAPSA Symposium. On Monday December 6
from 10:00am to 11:30am AEDT, pharmacists working both in Australia and
Internationally will share their inspirational journeys about how they got involved in
various aspects of research within the profession. Hear from Dr Tina Brock; Professor
Parisa Aslani; Dr Jonathan Penm; Dr Fei Sim; and Associate Professor Joseph Nicolazzo.

NAPSA has opened submissions for our annual Student Research Poster Competition! If
you have conducted research related to pharmacy practice or clinical pharmacy,
email your poster to our Executive Director of Research, Forrest Tang, at
Forrest.Tang@napsa.org.au before the 9th of January 2022. Posters will be displayed at
the 2022 NAPSA Congress, with the top applicants being invited to present their posters
at the Congress! The winner of this prestigious competition will win a FREE registration
to the 2022 APSA Annual Conference! For more details on the competition, please click
here.

I hope that you all have a safe and happy holidays! As always, if you have any
suggestions, questions or concerns, please contact me at president@napsa.org.au.
Thank you!

Verity Boustead
2021/22 NAPSA National President 

https://docs.google.com/forms/u/3/d/e/1FAIpQLSfg2R6Q83RYWSoX5rzSTDFOAtRmVuF3A-DshpN2bPtWaJKdBQ/viewform?fbclid=IwAR2YDZQfSvMVHY0VgumFOMVUlXfRnHMevIjm2zdTfQtSbPqPRrfI1PLUaA8
https://home.napsa.org.au/news/napsa-congress-2022-announcement
mailto:Forrest.Tang@napsa.org.au
https://www.instagram.com/p/CWWrlEBBauw/
mailto:president@napsa.org.au
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This semester kick started with our long-awaited event, the Pharmacy Ball 2021. It was
the most anticipated event of the year, as we had to forgo this event last year due to
COVID-19 and this can be proven by the extremely quick ticket sales. The ball was held
at the Adelaide Wine Centre and was themed “Emerald City”. The decorations of the
venue were well thought-out – it was decorated with mostly do-it-yourself decorations
made by the committee. SAPSA also organised a photo booth and life-sized
characters from Wizard of the Oz to suit the theme. Our main sponsor, The Pharmacy
Guild of Australia were present at the event.

It was an eventful night for everyone, with the event starting off with Guild’s SA Branch
President, Nick Panayiaris who talked about the preparation for the 7th community
pharmacy agreement and gave insightful knowledge on the future of Pharmacy. Star
Pharmacy also prepared a prize for the Best Lecturer of the Year, in which Dr. Brian Chia
won. Besides those, there were also the Best Dressed award, for both male and female.
The students given the award were Elevis Mukeshimana and Ananya Jaiswal for male
and female respectively. In addition, The Pharmacy Guild of Australia announced their
mentors and the students they were going to mentor. The mentees were - Miranda
Corner, Ananya Jaiswal, Jessie LaForgia, Srinivas Kamath and Simon Nguyen. Last but
not least, one of the highlights of the night was the singer, Taylor Pfeiffer who sang
exceptionally well and entertained everyone at the ball.

The event was a huge success all thanks to SAPSA’s social secretaries who took charge
of planning it.

The semester would not be complete without an educational event. In conjunction with
Pharmaceutical Defence Limited (PDL), we organised a talk on “Understanding
Prescriptions and Medication Errors”. There were 5 representatives from PDL – Jack
Janetzki, Paula Kwan, Ian Todd, Leigh Harrison and Amy Minion who spoke about
different cases from their practice, picking up script errors and practising within scope
of practice. Everyone who attended the event managed to gain useful knowledge
beneficial for their career. PDL also treated students to free pizza which is always a
delight. Without a doubt, this event was also successful and it was all thanks to SAPSA’s
education chair, Jessica Shannon, who organised it.  

Htat Myat Wai Alena 
SAPSA Publications Chair
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Mental Health First Aid: How Can I Help? - Online Webinar
In honour of Mental Health Awareness Month, NAPSA held a webinar with Mental Health
First Aid Australia (MHFA), where Erin Healey and Fairlie Cottrill spoke on behalf of MHFA
and shared some more information about why MHFA is so important for healthcare
professionals. Throughout the webinar, Erin and Fairlie talked about how MHFA teaches
pharmacists to recognise the signs of someone having a mental health problem and
how we can help them. 

Did you know that each year, 1 in 5 Australians will experience a mental illness and
many people are not knowledgeable or confident to help? To read more about the
amazing work that MHFA does, you can visit their website here. If you missed out on the
webinar, feel free to view it on our website here!

Self-Care in the Pharmacy - Online Webinar
On the 20th of October 2021, NAPSA held a joint webinar with the Pharmacists’ Support
Service that featured four Early Career Pharmacists as panel speakers. We were
fortunate enough to have Ella Crust, James Buckley, Shefali Parekh and Vasilios
Sotiropoulos as the panel speakers. Between the four speakers, the audience was able
to hear more about life as a pharmacist and just how stressful it can be! 

If you are ever struggling and need someone to talk to, PSS is only one phone call away
and is available every day from 8am to 11pm (AEST) to talk to you. You can contact PSS
on 1300 244 910 or view their website here. If you missed out on the webinar, the
recording is posted on the NAPSA website, and you can view it here!

Ellie Hawkins
NAPSA Executive Director (Education) 2021/22

https://mhfa.com.au/
https://home.napsa.org.au/mynapsa/resources/napsa-x-mhfa
https://supportforpharmacists.org.au/
https://home.napsa.org.au/mynapsa/resources/napsa-x-pss


Bayer Event; Women’s Health and Fungi Infections: 19/10/21
Goal: To broaden the scope of pharmacy students’ knowledge, in areas they may seek,
to provide optimal patient-centered care.
Speakers; SUPA President/Professional Development officer AND Bayer representatives
Students were introduced to disease states relating to women's health and fungal
infections that are commonly seen in community pharmacy. They were then presented
with appropriate treatment options and different formulations. This was done through
various means such as Kahoot quizzes and videos. 
The event went very well, with students commenting on how much knowledge they
have gained in addition to an increase in confidence when approaching these topics.

 “Compounding Your Career” – Careers night: 23/08/21
What the event was about: To provide an informative and educational evening which
explored all branches of careers in pharmacy including industry, hospital, community,
and research. 
Speakers: The event included speakers from pharmaceutical industry, research
pharmacy, a poison specialist, a community pharmacist, a hospital pharmacy director,
and a hospital pharmacy deputy director.
This was one of SUPA's most successful events this year with 147 attendees from
different universities across Australia. We went overtime because the speakers had so
much to talk about and so much wisdom to impart! There was an endless flow of
questions from the students about where pharmacy can take them, the future of each
of these career pathways and the guests' experiences. The feedback from the students
was overwhelmingly positive with students asking for a recording so they could re-
watch for advice later!

 USyd x Monash September/October Wrap-up
The University of Sydney and Monash University continued their collaboration during the
months of September and October with another student-led networking night and a
game's night. The attendees were pharmacy, pharmaceutical science, and
pharmacology students from both universities. This time, the invitation was also
extended to Macquarie University and UNSW with the aim to boost engagement during
lockdown and across different pharmacy-related fields. The feedback was very
positive with students requesting more networking opportunities with their peers across
Australia. SUPA and VPSA look forward to expanding these collaborations with other
Pharmacy Associations.

SUPA Update
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World Pharmacist Day Video and Trivia Night: 25/09/21
Goal: To celebrate World Pharmacist Day in a fun and interactive way which celebrates
all the hard work pharmacists do across the world.
Speakers: Event was hosted by SUPA and extended to QUTPSA, BAPS, PhUNE, VPSA,
QPSA, SPASA, RAPS.
Our main sponsor for the night was “MediAdvice” and was also supported by
Abbotsford Family Pharmacy. The night began with some speeches from the Head of
the Sydney Pharmacy School and Dean, Professor Andrew McLachlan, and from our
SUPA President and Vice President. This was accompanied by a video, made by SUPA,
which featured pharmacists from all over the world including the Middle East, Canada
and Europe, coming together as one to celebrate and acknowledge World Pharmacist
Day! The trivia night then began and included general knowledge and pharmacy-
related questions to challenge the participants. 

The event went extremely well with about 100 attendees! Competitive spirits were high
and made for a tremendously fun evening! The video was well received and
highlighted the unity of pharmacists across the world and the acknowledgement of all
the hard work we do, both generally and during the COVID-19 pandemic. It was an all-
round very successful event!

SUPA Fun Run for Beyond Blue: 12/10/21 – 12/11/21
What the event is about: To raise money for BeyondBlue in a way that gets everyone
moving and exercising! Competitors’ steps are recorded for the period of October and
the person with the most steps wins and scores some awesome prizes at the same
time.

Everyone’s competitive nature is coming out in full force with the person currently in first
place already at 95 288 steps only a week into the competition. $330 has been raised
SO FAR with plenty of time for more! The fun run encourages people to get out and get
stepping, helping their fitness and mental health at the same time as supporting a
worthy cause like Beyond Blue!

Cristen George
Sydney University Pharmacy Association



Introducing the Australian Pharmacy Students’ Journal (APSJ): 



“A journal created by students, for students”

The National Association of Pharmacy Students of Australia (NAPSA) has developed
this student-led journal, through which Australian pharmacy students will have
exclusive access to publish their work and have the opportunity to participate in
reviewing other students’ submissions. The APSJ is the only peer-reviewed pharmacy
student journal in the world. Our purpose is to facilitate the work that students conduct
in the research sector and project it into the industry.

Connecting Tomorrow's  Pharmacists
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WHY STUDENT-LED RESEARCH?

ABOUT THE JOURNAL

Research is a key area that many pharmacy bodies have identified as an area that
needs to be developed in the pharmacy profession and by targeting this development
at a student level, we can foster essential research skills and create a research culture
that will positively impact the future of the pharmacy profession
One of the domains in the National Competency Framework 2016 focuses specifically
on education and research. It is an expectation of all pharmacists to be able to
evaluate current evidence and apply it to their practice. Hospitals in Australia are now
investing in their pharmacy departments to conduct research, which drives clinical
practice, quality use of medicines, funding and overall enhances the quality of
healthcare in Australia. 
The opportunities for student-led research in pharmacy are widespread, with all
accredited Australian undergraduate pharmacy programs offering an integrated
honours stream. Research is an avenue where students can improve written
communication abilities, critical analysis and problem-solving skills within a team
environment. It is these skills that are essential and will stand out to future pharmacy
employers regardless of field. 

Strengthen the quality of student-led research in the pharmacy industry of Australia
Provide a platform for students to publish their research in a peer-reviewed journal
Promote the importance of student-led research within the profession 
Encourage evidence-based practice and stimulate research culture
Develop skills of critical analysis under the supervision of an academic mentor  
Provide opportunities for students and early career pharmacists to gain skills and
experience in academic publishing

The APSJ aims to: 



Introducing the APSJ
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Original Research Article 
Academic Review Article  
Case Reports
Academic viewpoint
Feature articles
Opinion pieces
Qualitative Research

The journal accepts submissions from students currently studying pharmacy,
undertaking an internship or early career pharmacist who have completed their
research during their studies. Research in which an academic has supported a student,
however a student must have led the research and been the main author. 

The Journal accepts submissions in the form of:

The journal is published bi-annually, with the first edition due to be released in January
2022. The APSJ is an open access journal that is indexed to ensure authors’ work is
projected into the research pool. The APSJ is proudly supported by a team of seasoned
academics as well the SHPA as a Strategic Partner. Please find further information
about the journal at: https://apsj.com.au 

WHAT IS YOUR ROLE?

We are looking to connect with students across Australia to provide them with the
opportunity to be published in the APSJ. 

With the current semester coming to an end, we welcome and encourage students to
submit their work. The APSJ is now accepting submissions for the first edition and we
want to see students from every university published. The closing date is the 30th of
November 2021. 

Forrest Tang
NAPSA Executive Director (Research) 2021/2022

Joanne Wickens
NAPSA Research Chair 2021/2022



Hi everyone, my name is Ellen (Ah Dam) Jeon, and I am the new NAPSA Pharmacy
Awareness Chair for 2021/2022. I am from the Charles Sturt University Orange campus,
and I was president of the Orange Pharmacy Students Association for the academic
year 2020/2021.

We launched a vaccine-preventable disease awareness month in September 2021 for
my first Pharmacy Awareness event. Since many students were locked down in Victoria
and New South Wales at that time, this event was created as a health promotion so
that all branches could participate equally. 
The emphasis on vaccine-preventable diseases was selected to raise awareness of
the remarkable positive health outcomes that have resulted from their development
and implementation in societies all over the world.

The following posts were made:

3rd September: The importance of influenza vaccination
10th September: The importance of Hepatitis A and Hepatitis B vaccination
17th September: The importance of Human Papillomavirus vaccination
24th September: The importance of Measles vaccination
30th September: The importance of COVID19 vaccination

I also received my COVID19 Pfizer vaccine during Vaccine Awareness Month, so this was
posted on NAPSA social media pages, and I believe it was an excellent opportunity for
me to promote vaccines and demonstrate the importance of having vaccines on time.

Pharmacy Awareness Chair
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Other pharmacy awareness chairs from various branches
collaborated, including Vicki and Mei-lee from TEPSA and
Michelle Ngo from GUAPS, who went above and beyond to
create such high quality content in a short period of time,
which certainly helped to broaden the understanding and
importance of different vaccines available in Australia. 

This initiative has unquestionably increased community
awareness of vaccines available in pharmacies, so thank
you all for your efforts.

The data were obtained from reliable sources including the
CDC (Centers for Disease Control and Prevention), Better
Health VIC, Health Direct Government, Australian
Immunisation Handbook, NSW Government, Australian
Government Department of Health, and Cancer Council
Organisation.

We'd also like to welcome the following new members: Laura Edmondson, Anne Nguyen
from SUPA, Yurie Oh from UWA Master of Pharmacy Society, and Angel Wallace-Miles
from GUAPS (Welcome everyone!)

I'd like to express my gratitude to Madison Johnston, who took the extra time to create
the posts and upload them to the NAPSA social media pages. We are always
welcoming new members, so please do not hesitate to contact me directly to join the
team in promoting awareness in pharmacy and public health!

Ellen Jeon
NAPSA Pharmacy Awareness Chair 2021/2022



SHPA: Pharmacy Forecast Aus 2021
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LocumCo
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LocumCo is all about professionalism, merit and excellence.

 Our progressive approach has brought us so far that we have now reached 19508
subscribers, 
but we are not stopping here as there’s more ground to cover; more potential
candidates to connect to the right employers.

For one on one career advice please call 1800 357 001.
Our website can provide you with Intern positions all over the country with leading
pharmacy brands.
Email: jobs@locumco.com.au

mailto:jobs@locumco.com.au


APP 2022
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Free access to 200 pharmacy suppliers under the one roof
Free Welcome Reception tickets
Reduced registration fees
Reduced Street Party tickets

Want to be part of Australia's largest pharmacy conference and trade exhibition?

The Australian Pharmacy Professional Conference and Trade Exhibition (APP) is the
biggest and best conference on the pharmacy calendar. Hosted by The Pharmacy
Guild of Australia, the conference provides a wonderful opportunity for pharmacy
students to access educational content, view the latest pharmacy products and
services, and network with suppliers, industry leaders and potential employers.

APP2022 is being held from 24-27 March on the Gold Coast. Pharmacy students can
take advantage of the following offers:
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Community Pharmacy Career Pathways Resource Hub



The Resource Hub
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The Guild aims to equip early career pharmacists with the pathways, skills, tools and
professional networks needed to be leaders in the primary health care system and
owners of community pharmacies.

The Resource Hub is where to find valuable information and resources relevant to you
and your stage of career. 

My Pharmacy Career is your premium job seeking platform for all careers and roles
within community pharmacy.

Set your career profile today and let My Pharmacy Career start searching for your
career opportunities, apply online, or simply start searching today of new career
opportunities. My Pharmacy Career is an end-to-end recruitment platform designed to
help you find careers and exciting roles in Community Pharmacy.

My Pharmacy Career is a national jobs platform specific to community pharmacy.

Anyone can register to find a new career or job opportunity within Community
Pharmacy.

The My Pharmacy Career App is compatible with Apple and Android phone.
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For more information on any of the PSA’s Upcoming Events, check out their website -
https://www.psa.org.au/networking-events/all-events/

November 2021
Australian Capital Territory
17 - COPD: A national health priority in the midst of the pandemic. Webinar.
24 - Webinar: Booking your booster doses through the VCF - ACT
30 - Webinar: Screening for CVD risk in people living with HIV ACT
30 - Battle of the Pharmers Clinical Games EOI ACT

New South Wales
17 - COPD: A national health priority in the midst of the pandemic. Webinar.
18 - Immunisation Practical Workshop - NSW  Online Delivery
24 - Webinar: Booking your booster doses through the VCF - NSW
30 - Webinar: Screening for CVD risk in people living with HIV NSW
30 - Battle of the Pharmers Clinical Games EOI NSW

Northern Territory
17 - COPD: A national health priority in the midst of the pandemic. Webinar.
24 - Webinar: Booking your booster doses through the VCF - NT
30 - Webinar: Screening for CVD risk in people living with HIV NT
30 - Battle of the Pharmers Clinical Games EOI NT

Queensland
17 - COPD: A national health priority in the midst of the pandemic. Webinar.
24 - Webinar: Booking your booster doses through the VCF - QLD
24 - Immunisation Practical Workshop Brisbane 
30 - Webinar: Screening for CVD risk in people living with HIV QLD
30 - Battle of the Pharmers Clinical Games EOI QLD

South Australia
17 - COPD: A national health priority in the midst of the pandemic. Webinar.
24 - Webinar: Booking your booster doses through the VCF - SA
30 - Webinar: Screening for CVD risk in people living with HIV SA
30 - Battle of the Pharmers Clinical Games EOI SA

https://www.psa.org.au/networking-events/all-events/
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Tasmania
17 - COPD: A national health priority in the midst of the pandemic. Webinar.
24 - Webinar: Booking your booster doses through the VCF - TAS
25 - Tasmania Quiz Night. Boodle Beasley Hobart
30 - Webinar: Screening for CVD risk in people living with HIV TAS

Victoria
17 - COPD: A national health priority in the midst of the pandemic. Webinar.
24 - Webinar: Booking your booster doses through the VCF - VIC
24 - VOPP Digital Workshop 1
25 - VOPP Digital Workshop 2
30 - Webinar: Screening for CVD risk in people living with HIV VIC
30 - Battle of the Pharmers Clinical Games EOI VIC

Western Australia
14 - Heart Failure Masterclass WA - Perth, Subiaco
17 - COPD: A national health priority in the midst of the pandemic. Webinar.
20 - Heart Failure Masterclass WA - Perth, South, Mandurah
24 - Webinar: Booking your booster doses through the VCF - WA
25 - WA Speed Mentoring for ECPs 2021
30 - Webinar: Screening for CVD risk in people living with HIV WA
30 - Battle of the Pharmers Clinical Games EOI WA
30 - Immunisation Practical Workshop  - Perth

December 2021
Australian Capital Territory
09 - 2021 PSA ACT Pharmacist Awards and members' end of year celebration

Victoria
01 - Immunisation Practical Workshop
08 - Immunisation Practical Workshop 

Published by Madison Johnston
NAPSA Publications Chair 2021/2022
email: publications@napsa.org.au


